Columbia County Community Healthcare Consortium, Inc.
Minutes of the Governance Committee meeting of January 23, 2019

Attending:  
Linda Tripp (Chair), Jeff Rovitz, Scott Thomas.  Staff: Ashling Kelly (as notetaker)

Discussion Summary:	
December Meeting Holiday Social Time
The group discussed the holiday social time held after the December Board of Directors meeting. One member of the group had attended the meeting and social time, and reported that only a few Board members lingered. It was agreed that a holiday social event is a nice acknowledgement of the Board, and that it should continue. It was suggested that it occur at the beginning of the December meeting, or that the meeting end 30 minutes early to encourage people to stay. It was also suggested that the amount of food be halved. 
The group agreed that there isn’t a need to force social opportunities; the holiday social time is nice, and the annual dinner/meeting gets a good turnout.
Board Member Luncheons
[bookmark: _GoBack]Linda Tripp reported on the two luncheons held for the newer Board members in January. Each was a small group, and the conversations allowed them to get to know each other and discover connections between each other’s work. The new members shared that they found Board meeting attendance to be worthwhile; the meetings serve as opportunities to learn and connect to other organizations.
Discussion of C-GCC Representation
With his approaching retirement as President of Columbia-Greene Community College, Jim Campion has recommended that Casey O’Brien, Assistant Dean of Planning and Institutional Effectiveness, replace him. Claire made a recommendation that Jim be asked to stay on the Board until he officially retires, and the Board then elect Casey to fill out the remainder of Jim’s term (2020). The group agreed to the recommendation but emphasized making sure Casey knows he will be filling the position until the end of Jim’s current term. Thereafter, it is assumed that the new college president would determine who would represent the college. The group reflected on the value of the college being represented on the Board; the college asks what is needed in the community, and supports the Consortium organizations that seek to meet those needs.
Preparing for Nominations and Elections in April
The group looked at the term expirations and agreed that all Board members whose membership term expires in 2019 should be sent a letter inviting them to continue to serve. The group sought confirmation on term limits for Board offices, and requested that a legend be added to the bottom of the Member Term Expirations listing to notate which offices have term limits and the dates those terms will end. 
Reviewing Attendance
Attendance records for the 2018 Board and Committee meetings were distributed. It was noted that while there are a lot of excused absences, there were few unexcused ones. The lower attendance for the Budget and Finance Committee was noticed, but it was explained that there has been an ongoing schedule conflict for those members who work for the County, and the Committee’s meeting schedule is in the process of being changed to better accommodate the members. The group agreed to review attendance again next year. 
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 27, 2019, at 1:00 p.m.


